
BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES

May 12, 2014
Approved on June 4, 2014
A meeting of the Orleans Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, May 12, 2014 in the gymnasium of the Nauset Regional Middle School.  Present were Chairman Sims McGrath, Vice-Chairman David Dunford, Clerk Jon Fuller, Selectman John Hodgson, Selectman Alan McClennen, Town Administrator John Kelly,  Assistant Town Administrator Myra Suchenicz, Finance Director David Withrow and Town Counsel Michael Ford.  

Chairman McGrath called the meeting to order at 6:15 PM. 
STM Article 1.  Pay Bills of Prior Years
On a motion by Mr. Fuller and seconded by Mr. McClennen, the Board voted to recommend approval of Special Town Meeting Article 1 in the amount of $803.40.  The vote was 5-0-0.
ATM Article 48.  Free Cash

Mr. Withrow confirmed the calculation for the use of free cash:  OPEB funding, $150,000; Snow Removal deficit, $138,400; to reduce FY15 taxes, $454,300; total $742,700.
ATM Article 24.  Fund Two Additional Firefighter/Paramedic Positions
Mr. Dunford informed the Board that the Finance Committee had voted against recommendation.  He explained that he now believed that it was worth giving the new Fire Chief the additional resources requested, and, having voted against recommendation on May 7, asked that the Board reconsider the previous vote.    
On a motion by Mr. McClennen and seconded by Mr. Fuller, the Board voted to reconsider their vote of May 7, 2014.  The vote was 5-0-0.

On a motion by Mr. Dunford and seconded by Mr. McClennen, the Board voted to recommend approval of Article 24.  The vote was 5-0-0.

ATM Article 40.  Authorize Layout of Aspinet Road 
Mr. Ford referred to a May 12 letter from Attorney Michael O’Neil, along with a revised license agreement, which were distributed to the Board just prior to the meeting.  He stated that there were minor language changes in Exhibit A, Section 3.f. identifying lot owners on Aspinet and Cullum Roads.
He noted that Atty. O’Neil had asked for a response prior to Town Meeting as to whether the Board would sign the revised agreement, and that if the Board did not go ahead with the taking of Aspinet Road, his clients would withdraw the lawsuit.  
Mr. Dunford expressed concern that not all abutters were represented by Atty. O’Neil, that at this time the DEP appeal was still alive, and that there was more to talk about.  Mr. Kelly noted that if the agreement was not signed and Article 40 passed, the hearing would take place at Orleans District Court on Thursday.  
On a motion by Mr. Hodgson and seconded by Mr. McClennen, the Board voted to sign the agreement.  The vote was 1-3-1.  Mr. Hodgson voted in favor and Mr. Fuller abstained.
Mr. Fuller stated that he was not ready to sign the agreement and referred to the previous authorization by Town Meeting.  Mr. Hodgson noted that this approach would save the Town money.  Mr. Dunford stated that this agreement was not a long-term solution, and that the same issues remained.  Mr. Hodgson recommended explaining the terms of the agreement to Town Meeting.  Mr. McClennen suggested that the Board get a vote of Town Meeting first.
On a motion by Mr. McClennen and seconded by Mr. Fuller, the Board voted to reconsider their previous vote after the close of Town Meeting, once Town Meeting had voted on Article 40. The vote was 5-0-0.

Chairman McGrath declared the Selectmen’s meeting in recess until the close of Town Meeting.
Chairman McGrath reconvened the Selectmen’s meeting at 11:45 p.m.
On a motion by Mr. McClennen and seconded by Mr. Hodgson, the Board voted to sign the license agreement.  The vote was 3-2-0, with Mr. Dunford and Mr. Fuller not in favor.

Adjourn
On a motion by Mr. McClennen and seconded by Mr. Hodgson, the Board voted to adjourn.  The vote was 5-0-0.
Respectfully submitted,
Myra Suchenicz
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